Minuets of Summer Festival 2017 meeting Monday 14th August, Review and Wash up Meeting, 
Present 

Mark Lanham Chair of LSF 2017 and Lions rep ML

Trevor Waters- Treasurer and Lions TW

Danny Steel- Rotary Clubs and Lowestoft Vision DS

Phil Aves Lowestoft Rising and H&S Officers PA

Matthew Grafton Kirkley People Forum MG

Mick Howes Publicity MH

Alice Taylor- Town Council and KBA AT

Anne Wills WDC AW

Sonia Barker WDC Councillor SB
Lee Johnson Access Community Trust LJ

ML started meeting by thanking everyone for their efforts to make the LSF another great event. It was bigger with more elements this year and despite the weather being less kind it had still been a great event with a lot of positive comment from the public who attended. This meeting was to review and consider next year.

TW presented the finance position as it stood and accepted there were some invoices outstanding. It showed that £7720.00 had been received to date in grants and donations etc. and that included a £3750.00 contribution from WDC as both Scc (elections year) and Town Council (not formed in time) had not been able to contribute. It was agreed that in order to effectively run a LSF 18 event we would need around £10,000 as a firm commitment before we could move forward.
Suggestions included looking at the WDC Enabling Communities Fund with a max grant of £2500.00, asking WDC, SCC and Town Councillors all to contribute towards event for 2018. Asking Ben Porter Funding Officer at WDC to look at other pots. Raising more from business and sponsors and making more from the International Food market stalls.  SB and AT would explore with WDC and Town Council and ML would contact SCCC Councillors who do have a locality budget and used to contribute.

  Total expenses were shown as £8,260.80 making a net loss of £540.80 on the year. However this included the £300 deposit for Royal Green and AW confirmed that the site was left in good order and that would be. Returned/not cashed. DS confirmed that Lowestoft Vision had agreed to pay for the advertising costs with Archant under their contract and so that £300.00 would not be invoiced to LSF. AW confirmed that the barriers and electricity estimates at £100 each were unlikely to be charged at those rates, if at all, and these could be removed for now. The additional bins invoice had been received now from Norse at £145.00. There was also an outstanding income cheque of £30.00 due from Rugby Club that DS was to collect. That account of those adjustments the outcome was a surplus of £45.80 on the LSF 17 event.  This was subject to revised accounts and any unaccounted for invoices. TW to update finance statement for next meeting.
Other points on Finance, 1. The loss of beer tent revenue had not been felt and it may be that having just a soft drink tent would work in future years, although it was noted that Iconic had now offered to do next year’s Beer tent.

2. That the stage company had done a brilliant job in comparing and it was a professional outfit well worth the £2,500.00 invested in it.
Royal Green (Rotary and Marina) Update

Lowestoft got talent was a good event and had brought in good crowd, but left as soon as it finished when other bands were coming on, felt that they delay results stage until end of event to keep people there. 26 Acts on stage over weekend and some local talent give a real opportunity.

Choirs worked ok some stronger than others but a good community event. May move to Sunday next year.

The inclusion of the Vintage Cinema visit, mental health Roadshow etc had been good. The use of VCS marques had been good and it was noted people used them to shelter from rain. Discussed idea of a larger marque next year that could host a Historic display linked with theme of WW1 ending ettc and would also act as a wet weather contingency. ML had a quote of about £1000.00 for a large marque and this should be factored in.

Stall and craft….people liked the overnight security on site. Some stalls only booked 1 day and we would try and encourage 2 day bookings next year.

DS would need a lot more help next year the administration of the stalls booking etc as this had become a logistical headache. 

The idea that the summer festival had some kind of theme was noted (Olympics in 2016) and whether the WW1 celebration and/or History could play a part in 2018. 
London Road Baptist Church- Football and Puppets,

Esther Cole send apols but send feedback. Second and Third session of Football had been full but early one had been less well attended.  It was a distance from rest of events. 60+ people visited the prayer space. Puppet shows were very popular and funny and LRBC suggest they could do 2 days next year, which would provide consistency in offers. A big marque that could house a number of exhibitions etc. was again highlighted.
Lions- Sandcastle Competitions

Numbers down on last year for main Saturday evening event. This needs to be seen as the Mayor’s Challenge to get more people to attend. Noted that the new mayor had only just come into post. Sunday event still more numbers but building. Suggestion about having a profession sand sculpture event or exhibition as part of it. Lowestoft Vision have details on one who did Town Centre work .
Discussion on timing of Saturday evening event but overall with good weather is best time. MH commented that if we do football on beach again in same place it does reserve out space for sandcastle event. Perhaps football should start later and run up to Sandcastle competition starts. Puppet show with Sandcastle comp worked well.

Kirkley Business Association.-International Food market

AT was represented the KBA, and the group acknowledged the great work of Wendy Dalton who had recently stepped down from Chair of KBA due to family ill health. She had led the event but was no longer going to be involved. AT had agreed to take over that event for next year. Discussion about location of it, consideration to having it along seafront to link it all together more. This would work and park run would need to be slightly funnelled but at 9am would not be an issue. Charging for stalls need to be sorted as it was not sufficient to generate income and some professional stalls made good money for little outlay. Acknowledged that it was done to grow event. The only official food stall on Royal Green had generated £180 of income as an example of potential. ML wished to congratulate Wendy Dalton for all she had done. AT to look at how the International Food Market could be develop.
Kirkley People Forum- Cambridge Science Centre- St Mary’s School

MG updated that the 4 day event at the school site, whilst a little way away from rest of events had brought in good numbers  with over 1000 attending over the 4 days. SB commented that she had visited and lots of people were arriving by car and just visiting that one event. If the event was on Royal Green we would have benefited from that. Would need large marque space but could be delivered on Royal Green for 2 days and moved to school for 2 days after. KPF to look at whether they could fund again for 2018 as it was popular.

MG felt that food on sea front and more events on Royal Green would improve attendance numbers. MG to look at KPF funding Cambridge Science Centre again in 2018
Lowestoft Rising-Sentinel Leisure- Sports on Beach and H&S

PA updated that the sports on beach had been effected by weather this year and the High School event in afternoon of 6th July was called off due to lightening. The Primary School event had been successful again. It was proposed that since the Sports on the beach is much earlier than rest of festival that it should be separated. Indeed PA had suggested that it be moved to Suffolk Day in June so that Lowestoft had an event on Suffolk Day….he had checked with schools and they felt this was a good move. So in future it would be a stand-alone event. Sentinel leisure lead that event and their involvement was acknowledged.

PA updated that the Health and Safety had become much more involved with the release of another 174 page of guidance following Manchester and London attacks and this was taking more time to complete each year. Whilst PA was prepared to carry on he did point out that his post was subject to review in April 18 and he could not guarantee he would be available in 2018.

It was noted that Ann Willis contribution to the LSF was a key factor in the smooth working with WDC, AW acknowledged that she had been ill during 2017 and a restructure at WDC would see jobs change. ML agreed to write to Paul Wood to express our view that AW role was key and we would like her to be allowed to support the LSF18 committee again. AW was happy to do so if allowed.

ML to write letter to WDC about AW involvement in LSF.

Access Community Trust- This had been the first year they had been involved.
They had helped out at last minute with Sams doing a soft drink stand to replace Beer tent. This had worked well and they had made a small income from tent. As a charity this was seen as positive and we may need to consider if we need a beer tent or a soft drink tent in 2018. The fact there were table and chairs and somewhere to sit and drink was good. Access were thanked for quick response.

LJ was now in place as Cultural lead at Access and was part of Seagull Theatre, he felt Access could play a bigger role next year especially on the arts and culture area. PA asked whether they could consider helping with the admin of the stall works and LJ said he would take that back to senior management to see how they could help in that way. LJ to follow up
It was acknowledged that we needed more things on the Sunday. PA updated that the Norwich Samba Band intended to re bid to Arts Council to create the 200 strong marching parade on the Sea Front for 2018 linked to the Norwich Lord Mayors parade. This would be a real Sunday afternoon spectacular if they are successful.

Publicity- Mick Howes

ML thanked MH for excellent job he and Karla Supple had done on publicity for the event. There had been wide coverage, yet still public claimed not to know about event. 1 banner had been removed from sea front by unknown persons. Discussion about moving event forward a week, so before end of term but that would clash with latitude. AW also pointed our Royal Green already booking up so she would check available weekend for next year. SB offered to help more with publicity in 2018.
It was acknowledge that LSF 18 would need more help from more organisations and individuals if we were going to be able to deliver it. Funding was the first issue to resolve, followed by suitable date for main event.

Discussion about how we involve other events through the summer, to make a bigger offer but not to badge them part of LSF as it would affect Insurance premium. But the ability to advertise everything in one place would help market all events and save overall costs.

The LSF18 would meet again on Monday 11th Sept 2017 at Sams café to follow up on the actions and consider the way forward for 2018.

ML closed meeting by saying that the team was doing a great job and with the help and support of others we could deliver a 2018 event to be proud of.  

